STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 16 MAY 2016
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton (Chair), Kate Carter-Windle, Janice Dyer, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, County Cllr Hudspeth


	Public:
	0 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

1.
Chairman’s annual report

Cllr Dyer presented her annual report.
2.
Financial statement 15/16

The clerk reported the following:-


Bank Reconciliation


Current account balance as of 31.3.16
-
£11,511.47

Reserve account balance as of 31.3.16
-
£17,898.62


However, there was a further £2,580.37 worth of current account cheques that had not 
cleared the bank as of 31 March 2016 but were included in the expenditure for the period.


Reconciled accounts



£26,829.72


Budget Tracker


Budgeted expenditure for 2015/16 
-
£23,340.00


Actual expenditure for 2015/16

-
£15,909.09


A number of items that had been budgeted for came in under budget by quite considerable 
amounts.  These were items such as:- 

· Clerk’s salary & expenses – this came in under budget by just over £1,000

· Grass cutting – this came in under budget by just over £2,000
· Miscellaneous hedge cutting – this came in under budget by just under £800

· Transport items such as traffic calming power points/traffic monitoring – this came in under budget by just under £1,000  

· Bulletin – this came in under budget by £900

· Communication – only £34 of the budgeted £1,200 was spent
· Community First Responders – None of the £500 budget was spent

A couple of items came in over budget/had not been budgeted for at all.  This included an 
overspend of £750 on donations (this did include a £2,500 donation towards the new 
outside toilets at the Sports & Social Club) and just under £1,500 on a new roof for the Youth 
Shelter.  


Budgeted income for 2015/16

-
£17,037.81


Actual income for 2015/16

-
£17,122.63


Actual income includes the redemption of consolidated stock worth £74.93 and interest.


The clerk pointed out that the accounts are set to be reviewed by an internal auditor before 
30th June 2016.
3.
AOB

No issues were raised.
ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
1074
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman

Cllr Hinton was put forward for position of Chair.  This appointment was made by a 
unanimous vote from all members.   Andy Hinton accepted the position of Chair.


Cllr Carter-Windle was put forward for Vice Chair.  This appointment was made by a 
unanimous vote from all members.     Cllr Carter-Windle accepted the position of Vice Chair.  

1075
Review and vote on allowing members of the public to speak outside of the Public Session

It was agreed that members of the public would be allowed to speak outside of the public 
session at the discretion of the Chairman.
1076
Review committees and responsibilities


The following was agreed:-


Finance Committee
- All Councillors, with Cllr Giles as Chair

Planning Committee
- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Hinton, Cllr Giles

Transport 

- No longer required 


Highways

- All Councillors

Pavements & Verges
- All Councillors

Footpaths 

- All Councillors

Sports & Social Club
- Cllr Hinton

Lighting


- Cllr Carter-Windle

Youth Groups/ 

- All Councillor would be responsible as and when required


Art & Leisure

- All Councillor would be responsible as and when required
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No members of the public were present. 
1077
To receive apologies for absence

District Cllr Courts
1078
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
1079
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 18 April 2016 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
1080
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

County Cllr Hudspeth informed the meeting that OCC are proposing to use their buses in the downtime to provide services to communities.  Costs for the service will be very competitive.  The proposal can be found on OCC’s website.


He continued to confirm that 8 out of 17 bus services that were losing subsidies have found an alternative solution with the bus companies.  


Unitary bid – councils are preparing studies, with recommendations to follow (possibly early 
Autumn).  It will then go to the secretary state for a decision on how the government will 
look.

1081
Queen’s 90th Birthday Celebrations

Picnic in the Park and Afternoon Tea at the Sports & Social Club had been arranged for Sunday 12th June.
1082
Annual Insurance Renewal 2016/17

Renewal quote received - £371.24.


RESOLVED

THAT, the insurance through Came & Company would be renewed for the year.
1083
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Hopcrofts Holt Service Station, Steeple Aston PC looking for support to increase 


safety surrounding the station following a number of accidents



Steeple Aston PC was looking for support from Steeple Barton PC in their pursuit to 

reduce the speed limit around the area to 40mph and also improve the visibility for 

cars exiting the garage.  The PC agreed to support Steeple Aston PC and in addition, 

contact Thames Valley Police about the possibility of installing a camera on the lights 

to catch people jumping them.


Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that Highways had been contacted about the problem by 

Steeple Aston PC and they were due to conduct a site visit to check the safety aspect 

of the area.


(b)
Holliers Farm development – Mrs Woods had contacted the PC to ask if they would 
have any say in the naming of the new development.  She asked that if they do, 
could the ‘Irons’ name be used.  It was agreed that the clerk would write to the 
Planning Dept at WODC to say that the PC would like to put a suggestion forward for 
the naming of the new development
1084
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a)
Crime, Disorder and Parking – Chris Jones 



Chris was unable to make the meeting, however, provided the following report for 

the previous 12 months:
· 20 crimes recorded, including 3x assault without injury, 2x assault with injury, 8x criminal damage to vehicles, 1x drug supplying (inc possession), 1x other theft, 1x theft from person, 1x theft from vehicle, 2x theft in a dwelling and 1x theft or unauthorised taking of motor vehicle.

· Conducted a successful drug warrant on a property within Middle Barton and the occupant was arrested.
· Continue work with parking along the North Road, vehicles obstructing the highway or pavement will and have been dealt with.  This will be constantly monitored.
· Working closely with the Children’s home, no issues for the community

· Youth causing criminal damage to vehicles and property.  Two youth described to be wearing dark hoodies and around 15 years of age causing a string of criminal damage over a period of a month, investigations are still ongoing

· Investigating a number of reports of under aged drinking within the village


(b)
62 Holliers Crescent, adjacent land/hedgerow ownership


The PC discussed removing the trees, however, needed further clarification from the 

property owners on their intentions for the land/hedgerow.  The clerk to contact the 

owners.  
1085 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1086
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
No updates.  Next Governor meeting scheduled for 6th June.



150 year anniversary celebration update




The school had approached the PC about contributing towards a memento for the 

anniversary e.g. coins.  



RESOLVED


THAT, a maximum contribution of £300 would be made.  This was proposed by Cllr 
Giles and seconded by Cllr Dyer.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





Following the placement of the temporary ‘Speedwatch’ signs along North Street, it 

was agreed that a speed survey would be conducted.


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact OCC to organise the speed survey.


(c)
Transport – The Chair




OUR Bus Update

 


Cllr Dyer confirmed that the committee had just purchased a bus and were now 


seeking funding - funding sources to include OCC and ORCC. They were also still  

looking for more volunteer drivers.



The PC had already committed to giving £100 a month for 36 months to the scheme, 

however, the group were now asking for a £500 upfront contribution towards 


insurance etc..    



RESOLVED


THAT, an initial sum of £600 would be donated to the group.  This was proposed 
by Cllr Giles and seconded by Cllr Dyer.



The next meeting was scheduled for 18th May.


(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton informed the meeting that the S&SC was in need of a new heating 
system.  It was possible that they might be able to get a grant to cover 50% of the 
costs if certain criteria were met.  Insurances were currently being reviewed.
1087
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 22 Church Lane, Conversion of existing garage with room over to form self contained 
 
ancillary accommodation




- 7 Kirby Close, First floor extension and conversion of remainder of garage


- 20 Hillside Road, Two storey rear and side extensions


There were no objections to the above applications.

1088
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



May 2016)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 7.45pm on 16 May 2016 




Grass cutting & village weed spraying, M&D Gardening Services = £495.00




Donation towards Queen’s 90th Birthday Celebrations, MBSSC = £150.00



Annual Insurance, Came & Company = £371.24



OUR Bus Donation, M. Roberts = £600.00



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

1089
To receive items for next agenda

- Remove Transport.
1090
AOB 


Cllr Hinton thanked Cllr Dyer for her commitment and hard work during the 5 years she 
stood as Chair.

1091
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20 June 2016 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
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  Signed .............................................


